THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 11, 1975

Dear Bob:

Thank you very much for your letter about Mrs. Standerwick, whose husband is one of our servicemen missing in action in Southeast Asia.

I appreciate your suggestion that I write to her daughter, Sherrill, about our efforts on behalf of her father and other missing men. I have enclosed a copy of a letter I am sending to her.

Thank you again for bringing this to my attention.

, Fred

Sincerely,

Enclosure

The Honorable Bob Dole United States Senate Washington, D. C. 20510